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From Your President

A year ago we enjoyed a wonderful celebration at the Houston Mill House and welcomed 
long time friends from the Fulton County CASA program. Please see the information in 
this newsletter about our December 10th day of proclamation!

This year we will celebrate via zoom and I invite all members near and far to join in with 
cup of coffee or tea in hand. Our usual buffet of our finest brunch fare will have to wait 
another year, though you are all welcome to prepare a treat to enjoy while we share our 
joys, sorrows and hopes for a much brighter 2021!

Almost a year ago we celebrated our 101st Anniversary at the Houston Mill House and 
enjoyed a slideshow highlighting our Centennial celebration and relished in one another’s 
company. Who could have imagined that our February meeting would be our last in 
person gathering? It was so regrettable that the remainder of our season would be can-
celed as we tried to re-imagine a new Fall Season on ZOOM. But meet we have and as we 
continue to meet our unbroken record of continuous gathering reinforces our resolve to 
stay afloat and recommit ourselves to service to Emory, our scholarship students and to 
our affection for fellowship.

Please note in this newsletter your zoom sign-on information for our meeting on
December 15th. We will plan to gather at 10:00am and share our hopes for the coming 
Holiday season. 

It may be difficult to navigate this time of waiting for the light of spring and new dreams 
but we are stalwart women and I am eager to embrace a time in the near future when we 
can again be together to share and support all that we have strived to achieve!

I wish you all a blessed December, a hopeful New Year and all my best for continued 
health and peace,

Cheryl
 



December Membership Meeting

Time: Dec 15, 2020 10:00 AM Eastern Time (US and Canada)

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/4510157234?pwd=SEEwcnBFYjNHeENUQUE4N1JPWDZFUT09

Meeting ID: 451 015 7234
Passcode: 071802
One tap mobile

+13126266799,,4510157234#,,,,,,0#,,071802# US (Chicago)
+19292056099,,4510157234#,,,,,,0#,,071802# US (New York)

Dial by your location
+1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago)

+1 929 205 6099 US (New York)
+1 301 715 8592 US (Washington D.C)

+1 346 248 7799 US (Houston)
+1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose) 
+1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma)

Meeting ID: 451 015 7234
Passcode: 071802

Find your local number: https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kcHsvZ3wIw

Happy Holidays!



Need to host an EUWC interest group meeting?

Need to host a zoom meeting for one of our interest groups? Please contact Cheryl Murphy and 
we can set up a zoom meeting using our EUWC account.

Dear Club Friends,

I want to thank the  EUWC membership for all your support during the last two months espe-
cially.  Please know how fabulous you are, and I sincerely appreciate each of you.  I’m working on 
building my health and hope to drive up to see you as soon as it is possible again.  The ZOOM 
meetings have been such a neat link to keep us together.  

Thanks for all the friendship and the caring we share.   

Love, Carol (Penn)

Corresponding Secretary Request
Do you know of a member who is ill? Injured? In need of a little cheering up? Death 
in a member’s family? Please contact me so that I may correspond with her on behalf 
of the membership. Please reach me at thopkin@aol.com or phone or text to 
404-617-5172. 
Thanks! Teri Hopkin

UPDATE ON FRIDAY BOOK CLUB    or   BOOK CLUB ON ZOOM

The Friday A.M. Book Club took a break starting in March with the coronavirus shutdown.  As 
September approached we decided to resume our 4th Friday discussions but on Zoom.  The ad-
ditional advantage of Zoom was that one of our members could join us from north Georgia!

In September Rosalie Cooper provided interesting background on Tayira Jones the author of our 
book An American Marriage and also some stimulating insights on the book.  The discussion 
was thoughtful and all members there participated with interesting observations and experi-
ences.  We decided that the experience while different was well worth continuing.  And we were 
thrilled to see each other after 6 months!

On October 23rd we again met on Zoom for a discussion of the classic Strange Fruit by Lillian 
Smith.  Betsy Lunz introduced us to Lillian Smith and her time and place, as well as her own 
person experiences that illuminated the discussion.  As the discussion proceeded we gradually 
developed our skills of being a book club on Zoom.   This fascinating book keep us involved un-
til other commitments called us away. 

As Covid-19 rages on we will meet December 11th again on Zoom to discuss The River at the 
Center of the World by Simon Winchester.  It is a fascinating story subtitled  "A Journey Up the 
Yangtze, and Back in Chinese Time" recounting his 3900 mile trip.



December Share-the-Care

Fulton County CASA

A year ago, as we reveled at our annual Houston Mill House December Holiday gather-
ing, we welcomed long time recipients of our Share-the-Care, our Fulton County CASA 
friends!

We were presented a lovely framed Proclamation honoring our contributions over the 
years and declaring December 10th as the Emory University Woman’s Club and Fulton 
County Court Appointed Special Advocates, Inc. partnership day!

This month we again invite our partners in caring to join us via zoom to remember and 
celebrate our relationship and to share our blessings with their wonderful program sup-
porting the children of Fulton County. Their task is ongoing and their dedication to im-
proving the quality of life for all children and families is of upmost importance to our 
commitment for community outreach. We are always grateful to Judi Shur for initiating 
our connection with CASA~

To make a donation to CASA, please send a check payable to CASA of Fulton County to 
Barb Froehlich.

Emory University Woman’s Club Graduate Fellowship Award

We have just been informed that our Graduate Fellowship Award has been presented to Danielle 
Villa, ‘19G, ’23G.

I have written her and hope to have more information about her research and to set a time for 
her to give us an overview of her work. 

EUWC Arts Scholarship Recipient

We also have a recipient of our Emory University Woman’s Club Arts Scholarship,
Sabrina Parra ‘22C. She is an English and Creative Writing major and Theater Studies minor.



Emory University Woman’s Club Meeting Dates 2020-2021

DATE			  EVENT				    LOCATION/TIME 	 SPEAKER

August 24		  Executive Board Meeting	 zoom	10-12		

September 22	 Fall Welcome			   zoom 10-12		

October 27		  Membership Meeting		  zoom	10-12		 Kevin Kell

November 17	 Membership Meeting		  zoom	10-12		 Jared Feuer	

December 15	 Holiday Brunch			   zoom	10-12		 Fulton CASA

January 19		  Executive Board Meeting	 zoom	10-12

January 26		  Membership Meeting		  zoom	10-12		 Katie Bell
			 
February 23		 Membership Meeting		  zoom	10-12		 Josh Newton
	
March 23		  Membership Meeting		  zoom 10-12		 TBA 

April 20		  Membership Meeting		  zoom	10-12		 TBA

May 5			  Spring Luncheon			   HMH	11-2

May 12 		  Executive Board Meeting	 HMH	10-12

Jared Feuer¸ COO of Movement Forward, our speaker in November



Interest Groups

Friday Morning Book Club, contact Margaret Foust. The Friday Morning Book 
Club is meeting via zoom.

1st Thursday PM Book Club
We look forward to reconvening in the new year..  For information contact Joanie 
Edmondson.

Contract Bridge meets the first and third Thursdays of the month at the Mason Mill 
Recreation Center, 340 McConnell Dr. from 10:00 a.m. until 2:30 p.m. Contact 
Missy Cody or Cathy Findlay. Not currently meeting following CDC guidelines.

Tuesday Tastings meets at neighborhood restaurants on the third Tuesday of the 
month. Contact Nicole Mills. On Hiatus for now.

Handwork Group (quilting, knitting, beading, etc.)  Meets at 1:30 the third Thurs-
day each month at Intown Quilters 1058 Mistletoe Rd. in Decatur. Contact Barbara 
Froehlich. On hiatus for now.

Field Trips contact Carolyn Arakaki and Jackie Walker.

The Amani Women Center, sewing academy whose mission is to promote refugees’ 
independence. Contact Mary Emma McConaughey.
The AWC Boutique is now open Saturdays 11:00-6:00.  People keep calling asking if 
they can visit and learn more about AWC.  And they can use the income from sales 
especially now.  They are doing all sorts of sanitizing, requiring that masks be worn 
and limiting the number of people in the Boutique to a couple/few at a time.  Also,  
Guardian Life Insurance was so pleased with their first order of 500 masks that they 
placed another big order.  It is good that people recognize a well made product for a 
reasonable price and such a worthwhile organization!

EUWC is now registered with AmazonSmile. This is an easy way to support the 
club. Just designate “Emory University Woman’s Club” as the charity you wish to 
support. Then .5% of the price of eligible items you purchase at https://smile.ama-
zon.com will flow into our bank account.



Officers 2020-2021

President						      Cheryl Murphy
1st Vice Presidents, Membership		  Dee Zesiger, Terry Hurst, Judy Michna
2nd Vice President, Yearbook		  Susan Neel 
3rd Vice President, Newsletter 		  Lex Gilbert
Recording Secretary				    Teri Hopkin
Treasurer						      Barb Froehlich 
Parliamentarian					     Bette Walton

Chairs of Standing Committees

Achievement Award				    Rosalie Cooper, Sharon Gunn
Anniversary Celebration			   TBA
Archives						      Martha Catherwood, Judy Michna, 
							       Carol Penn, Terry Hurst	
Corresponding Secretary			   Teri Hopkin
Egleston Gift Shop				    Kay Nicolaysen
Facebook						      TBA
Fields Trips					     Jackie Walker, Carolyn Arakaki
Finance						      Barb Froehlich, Martha Catherwood, 			 
							       Lex Gilbert, Dee Zesiger, Bette Walton, 		
							       Cheryl Murphy
Graduate Fellowship				    Bette Walton, Barbara Hund
Hostesses						      Missy Cody
Long Range Planning				    Joanie Edmondson, Rosalie Cooper
Membership Communication		  Martha Catherwood
Memorial Library Fund			   Cheryl Murphy, Carol Penn
Oxford Liaison					     Carol Penn
Photography					     Joanie Edmondson, Sharon Gunn
Programs						      EUWC
Publicity						      Lex Gilbert
Scholarships					     Rosalie Cooper, Vanessa Wardi
Share the Care					     Carolyn Arthur
Spring Luncheon				    Ann Marie Factor
Tuesday Tastings				    Nicole Mills
Webmaster					     Susan Neel



EUWC Share the Care Contact List 2020-2021

September 					     Amani Womans’ Center							     
						      3550 Clarkston Industrial Blvd Suite F
                                                     		  Clarkston GA 30021
                                                      		  770 255 0539

October 					     Emory Student Hardship Fund	
						      Barb Froehlich
						      1134 Vistavia Circle
						      Decatur, GA 30033
				  
November 					     NETWorks Coop
						      2380 4th St
						      Tucker GA 30085
						      770 939 6465, x 4
						      David Fisher
						      david@networkscoop.org

December 					     CASA of Fulton County
						      Fulton Co Juvenile Court Building	
						      395 Pryor St SW	
						      Atlanta GA 30312
						      404 613 4720
						      Terry Bushell, recruiter

January 					     CHOA Infusion Center	
						      1405 Clifton Road NE
						      Atlanta GA 30322
						      Ann Knowles, Manager 404 785 6831
						      ann.knowles@CHOA.org
						      Vicki Hadley RN
						      vicki.hadley@CHOA.org	
					   
February					     Nicholas House
						      800 Boulevard SE
						      Atlanta GA 30312
						      404 622 0793
						      Chase Thomas

April						      Moultrie Project Hygiene Kits
						      Cheryl Murphy							     
	



EUWC Membership Form 2020– 2021

Name                                                                                                                                                                                         

Address, including PO  Box                                                                                                                                       

Telephone                                                                            

Email                                                                             

Spouse’s Name (if any)                                              

Want to be listed in the yearbook?  Yes              No           

Emory Community Affiliation (if any)                                                                                                                                  

If you are a new member, may we list your address and phone number in the newsletter? 
Yes                 No          

Please complete form and send with your check made out to EUWC for Please complete for and 
send with your check made out to EUWC for $30.00 to Barbara Froehlich, 1134 Vistavia Cir, 
Decatur Ga 30033


